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From The Headmaster:  
Dr. John Goddard 

I want to speak this week about the nature and importance of tours 

to distance parts which the College is undertaking.  I see these 

tours as offering some of the most significant and stimulating 

opportunities of all – opportunities to grow in our understanding and 

appreciation of the wider world, a world, as our students need to  
learn, that is a lot wider than the Hawkesbury.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Monday 26 May 
CIS Football – Boys/Girls Trials 

 
Tuesday 27 May  
Stage2/3 Musica Viva Concert 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Thursday 29 May 
AICES Schools Basketball 
ICAS Science/Mathematics Competition 
 
Friday 30 May 
Junior /Senior School Chapel 
CIS Cross Country – Primary and Secondary Schools 
Junior School Public Speaking Finals 
 
Monday 2 June 
P & F Meeting 9.15am  Staff Common room 
PISA/ERA Science Competition 
 
Tuesday 3 June 
LEAP – Da Vinci Academic Decathlon 
 
 

1. Annual Northern Territory Expedition: this tour, now to be 
undertaken by our school “flying solo”, allows about a dozen 
students the chance to move way beyond their comfort zone.  
The move into various indigenous communities, they see a 
way of life they know nothing of, they share their faith and, I 
am sure, grow in their faith, and they experience the joy of 
helping and sharing. They are challenged in profound ways.  
Mr. Sedorenko and his colleagues are providing a wonderful 
experience for these students. 

2. College Choir Tour to United Kingdom: this tour, for which 
fundraising is proceeding apace, will allow around 20 students 
(plus staff) the chance to sing in some of the world’s greatest 
venues (York Minister, Bath Abbey, Coventry Cathdral and so 
on,) to understand more of the great choral and worship 
traditions in Anglican Churches and to see amazing places 
(Stonehenge, the Walls of York etc.) Please support the 
fundraising as best you can: see insert box later in the 
Advocate. 

3. Cultural Discovery Tour to Italy and Greece: our Head of 
English, Miss Doman, is leading this group who will discover 
many of the most glorious places and treasures of the Ancient 
World. Discover? – well, for them it will be a discovery, and 
they will all remember things they saw in Rome when other 
aspects of school life fade into the deep recesses of the mind. 

I urge all parents to support these happenings and, perhaps, to 

consider whether their child can take part in these or similar 

adventures in the future: through them our students can grow in 
surprising and fasincating ways.  

Congratulations to Arndell Community Church, which has 

celebrated its 8th Birthday. (Yes, I know Mr. Peisley looks older than 

that!) It is a great statement both of God’s goodness to us and of 

the zeal and commitment of Greg and of many others that the 

Church continues to thrive, to think and to exert such a powerful 
influence in the life of the community. Praise God! 

Exams 
Monday 26 May to Friday 30 May – Yr 11 

Monday 26 May - Yr 7 Geography/History only 
Tuesday 27 May – Friday 30 May – Yr 10 

Tuesday 27 May – Yr 8 
Wednesday 28 May to Friday 30 May – Yr 9 

Please note that this week is Senior School (Years 
7-11) Exam week. 
 Parents: 

• Obtain your child’s timetable, which will be 
published soon; 

• assist in a sensible, manageable revision 
program; 

• Support, support! – but be very wary of 
demanding any particular result. 

Wednesday 28 May 
P & F Meeting – 7pm in the Senior Library Focus on 
Year 7 and 8 in particular, and on what we are doing, 
and what you want us to do, in our anti-drugs 
teaching. 

‐ 4th to 6th June (Deer Park) 
‐ 4th to 6th June (Somerset Campsite) 
‐ 3rd to 6th  June (Port Hacking) 
‐ 4th to 6th June (Blue Gum Lodge) 

Year 7 
Year 8 
Year 9 
Year 11 

Camp Week for: 
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• Careers Alert emails will continue to come out. 

• Please direct enquiries to Dr. Goddard or Mr. Webb in the first instance 

and we will try to get you the information you need. 

UK Choir Promotion in association with Gloria Jeans, Windsor Riverview Centre: 
In support of our UK Tour, Gloria Jeans, as one of their community support initiatives, are sponsoring us, commencing Monday 

26 May, for a month: 

• When you purchase at GJ’s (Riverview Centre, Windsor), say you are Arndell, ask for a receipt, deposit the receipt at 
school in the special box at Student Services. 

• Gloria Jeans will donate a % of overall sales to a maximum of $1500: Thank you GJ”s!!! 

Careers Services: 
Please note that unexpected ill health has caused Mrs. Goddard to be absent from 

school and may do so for some weeks ahead. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
From the School Chaplain: Rev. Graeme Sedorenko 
Life, Work and Knowledge – Anyone want a JOB 

It is a wonderful thing to gain knowledge. Even a privilege in this day and age considering the majority 

of the world’s populations has less chances of gaining any substantial education. From the year 2000 

to 2005,  it is estimated that the global primary education completion rate increased from 78% to 83%. 

From the years 1999 to 2004 it is estimated that the numbers of out-of-school children fell by 21 million. 

If it fell by 21 million and the attendance increased by only 5% - how many more millions are  

still not being educated. It is well documented that the poorer one is the less chance of gaining an education and it is well known that 

education helps people live longer because it leads to healthier living. 

Woolaning Homeland Christian College has advertised for two positions in their school. The first is a position for houseparents. That 

is, a couple who will live on the school campus, run one of the houses, and looking after the 12 students who board during school 

terms. The other position is for a Counsellor/Chaplain who will be involved in helping students with various issues and running weekly 

Church Services on Sunday. Both these positions would give someone the opportunity to educate and help those indigenous 

students in their care.  To contact the Principal of Woolaning: Contact: WHCC via telephone (08) 8978 1000 or via email 

principal@whcc.nt.edu.au and from his mouth: “Please pass this information on if you know someone else who could contribute.” 

Knowledge produces action or activity and whenever one is truly educated it makes a difference to their lives. 2 Peter 1:2-3 says: 

“Grace and peace be yours through the knowledge of God and of Jesus Christ our Lord. His divine power has given 
everything we need for life and godliness through our knowledge of Him who called us by His own glory and goodness.”  

It is obvious that the Bible considers knowledge to have an outworking in the believer’s life. Through our knowledge we understand 

and experience grace and peace and through our knowledge we are equipped to live life, and grow 

in our god-likeness (godliness). All this is the result of God’s divine power working in and through the 

believer. Without the knowledge of Christ and what He has achieved on the cross, people remain in 

ignorance and so are limited in their ability to understand the purpose of life, and limited in their 

ability to become more like Christ.  

Knowledge is crucial in all aspects of life and knowledge of the Creator  is even more crucial for life  

because without it meaning and purpose are lost and eternity cannot be gained.  
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From the Head of the Junior School:  Mr. Rick Harrison 

Last week’s Awards Assembly was again ably run by our student leaders and included a wonderful performance of “Tie Me Kangaroo 

Down, Sport” by Year Six, led by Mrs Sanderson and accompanied on a  wobbleboard by Mr (Rolf) Walker. The amazing 

instrumental performances by Kieran Bird, Emma Stephenson and Janae Lane added an extra dimension to Year Six’s contribution 

to the assembly. The following students received Headmaster’s Awards: 

  KR: Charlotte Durant, Nicholas Racki;   

1B: Alex Sullivan, Brie Hilton;   1R: Taryn Phillips, Tori Earle; 

  2B: Brianna Henry, Rose Dixon;   2R: Fiona Campbell, Toby Webb; 

  3B: Emily Jowsey, Loren Carter;   3R: Laura Smith, Andreas Hoffmann; 

  4B: Patrick Mount, Georgia Thorpe;   4R: Molly Bailey, Max Midgley; 

  5B: Chelsea Hall, Mitchell Kenny;   5R: Joshua Ellison, Maegan Hamill; 

  6B: Hannah Robinson, Kurtis Ripper;  6R: Ben Kohnertz, Kelly Nguyen. 

Congratulations to all of these students. 

As I write, the Junior School students are in the middle of Test Week. The tests, along with various assessment tasks completed 

during the course of the semester, form the basis of the grades that students receive in their reports. Reports are issued at the end of 

the semester, taken home by students on the last day of Term Two. 

Events coming up include: 
• Junior School Test Week: 19th – 23rd May 

• Excursion: Year 1 - Taronga Park Zoo, 23rd May 

• Incursion: 3-6 - Musica Viva 

• UNSW Science Assessment: 3-6, 29th May 

• Public Speaking Finals: 30th May 

• P&F Trivia Night: 14th June 

Enjoy your weekend. 

 

 
 
 

UNIFORM SHOP NEWS:  Mrs Elizabeth Moore 
 

SUMMER DRESSES 
Due to faulty fabric on a small batch of “B2B” branded summer dresses, 

we are recalling the affected dresses to rectify the problem.  The fault in 

the fabric is limited to the white sleeve cuffs and the collar and presents 

as pilling or small white fluffy balls on the surface of the fabric.  If you 

think you may have one of the affected garments please bring them to 

the uniform shop labelled with your name, class and phone number no 

later than 29th May during normal uniform shop hours.  If you have any 

queries please contact the uniform shop on 4572 3254 on Tuesdays or 

Thursdays. 
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Anglican College Director: 

 

 
 
Headmaster: 
D/Headmaster/Head of Snr School: 
Head of Junior School: 
Director of Studies: 
Chaplain 
Counsellor: 
 
College Marketing Officer: 
After School Care:   
Equestrian:  
 
P & F President: 
Uniform Shop: 
 
 
Canteens:   
Arndell Community Church: 
 
 
Remote Document Access:     
 

 
Dr. John Goddard 
Mr James Webb 
Mr Rick Harrison 
Mrs Raewyn Dean 
Rev. Graeme Sedorenko 
Ms Sarah Tabone/Miss Jennifer 
Carey 
Mr Philip McKenzie 
0407 474 161 (3.30- 5.30pm) 
Mrs Teena Welsh, 0425 254 412 
teenbean@westnet.com.au.  

  Donna Pellew   0417 774 545 
  Mrs Liz Moore 4572 3254 

Tuesday/Thursday  
8.30-10.30am/2.30-4.pm     
Monday-Friday  (Recess/Lunch) 
Pastor Greg Peisley  
4572 3633/0402 278 483   
Tuesday/Wednesday/Friday 

  http://rds.arndell.nsw.edu.au 
 
 

DATES FOR 2008:               
Term 2 – 2008 

Monday 28 April to Friday 27 June 
Term 3 – 2008 

Monday 21 July to Friday 26 September 
Term 4 – 2008 

Monday 13 October – Wednesday 10 December 
Friday 5 December - College Carols 
Tuesday 9 December - Infants Presentation 
Wednesday 10 December - Primary School Presentation 
Thursday 11 December - Senior School Presentation. 

 
DATES FOR COLLEGE CAMPS: 

 
Year 7 
Year 8 
Year 9 
Year 10 
Year 11 

 
‐ 4th to 6th June (Deer Park_) 
‐ 4th to 6th June (Somerset Campsite) 
‐ 3rd to 6th  June (Port Hacking) 
‐ 17th to 19th November (Waterslea – Nowra) 
‐ 4th to 6th June (Blue Gum Lodge) 

 
 

 

      

A contemporary church for  
YOU and YOUR FAMILY. 

We meet every Sunday of the year at 
 10am Arndell Anglican College. 

 6pm Pitt Town Anglican Church Hall 
110 Bathurst Street, Pitt Town 

Contact:  Greg Peisley 
 

Pitstop 
An activity of Arndell Community 

Church where youth can revive and 
refuel 

Pitt Town Anglican Hall, Pitt Town 
Contact: Greg Peisley 

30 May – “Stuff a Giraffe” 
6 June – “Harry High Pants” night 

13 June – Make a Leather Bookmark 
 

Energy 
For Children in Years 3-6 
Fridays from 3.30-4.30 at  

Arndell Anglican College – D Block 

 
30 May – Storm Games 

6 June – Dress to Impress 
13 June – Cook to serve 

 
 
 

Students: Friday Lunch  “The Way” meet in D1 
Adults: Fridays “People Looking at God’s Word” 9.25am at the College 

 
 

 

 

 
Brainteaser   

 Number  13 
Every issue of the College newsletter will include a 
brainteaser organised by Mr. Billeh.  The answer 
will be published in the following issue. Have fun 
and God bless you all. 
 
A number of children are standing in a circle. They 
are evenly spaced and the 7th child is directly 
opposite the 18th child. How many children are 
there altogether? 
 
Answer to brainteaser 12:   The error took place in 
line 5.  You can’t divide by 0. 
 

 
_____________________________________________________ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
The Arndell Advocate: 

The School Newsletter “The Advocate” is on the School 
website, however if you would like this to be  

emailed to you,  
Please fill in the note below and return back to Mrs. Barbra 

Whelan. (PA to the Headmaster). 
 
Attention Mrs. Whelan: 
 
I wish to have the Advocate emailed to me: 
 
_____________________________________________ 

Parent’s Name. 
 

_____________________________________________ 
Email Address 

Lost Property: 
A system operates in the College which, when 
operating smoothly, ensures the prompt return of 
lost items to students. The task of returning lost 
items is made virtually impossible when items do not 
have student names clearly marked upon them. It is 
the responsibility of students and parents to ensure 
that every item students bring to school is clearly 
marked; in the High School with the students name 
and home room number, and in the Junior School 
with the student's name. Due to the exponentially 
increasing number of items appearing in Lost 
Property any item which is not clearly labelled will be 
deemed to belong to no one and will be returned to 
the Uniform Shop automatically for re-sale. Regards. 

Mr. O. Laffin 
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From the Sports Desk: 
YOUR ACCESS TO INFORMATION ABOUT  

HILLS ZONE & 
REPRESENTATIVE SPORT FOR 2008 AT ARNDELL. 
  
HZSA Inter School Competitions: 
Competitions will run through the 7-12 exam periods and students are expected to remain committed to their team as there are 
no byes in the competitions. During Camp Week games have been rescheduled for: Junior Boys Football to Tuesday 2nd June at 

Northholm Grammar. All other games will be played according to the draw. There will be no games scheduled on HZSA carnival 

days (unless wet weather requires otherwise), Queen’s Birthday and week 1 of Term 3 except Junior Rugby Union. All competitions start 

week 4, except for Netball which starts week 5. Draws are available for all sports except Netball (at print). Daily notices will advise 

students of game times and venues as a back-up. 

Students who are playing in a College team are reminded that training is compulsory. Students unable to train MUST see their 
coach with a note of explanation. All training is run at the College. Training times are on the Sports Notice Board.  
Inter School Sport: Week 1 
Inter Tennis v Galston lost 5 – 0. Great effort by all especially as they played Yr 10 students. 

Senior Boys Football v Marian lost 1-2  

Junior Rugby Union v Arden  lost 0-30. The score line doesn’t show the determination put in by the boys. Pictures below. 

Representative Sport: 
AICES Cross Country Championships: An excellent effort  from Danielle Clay (Yr9), Holly Andrews (Yr10) and Ian Dewhurst (Yr12). 

Danielle and Ian were selected for the AICES team to compete at the CIS championships on May 30th at Eastern Creek. Unfortunately 

Alex Celio (Yr8) and Ben Tuynman(Yr9) had to withdraw due to illness and injury. 

NSW All Schools Swimming: Dieter Hoffman (Yr9), Hayden Collins(Yr11) and Tahnie Jackson (Yr12) will be competing this Friday 23rd 

May at Homebush. These Championships are selection trials for the Pacific School Games. 

AICES Girls Football: Congratulations to Tamika Rutley, Cindy Fu (Yr10) and Jessica Oppy (Yr12) who played for the Hills Zone team 

in the AICES Championships. Hills Zone won the Championships. Jessica Oppy was selected to play for AICES in the CIS 

Championships on Monday 26th May.  

CIS Rugby League: Congratulations to Billy O’Brien, Alex McDonnell and Nick Davoll      (Yr 10) who have been selected in the CIS U15 
Rugby League Squad, giving them the opportunity to trial for the CIS team to play in the  National School Boys Championships in 

Brisbane. 

CIS Football Championships: Monday 26th May. Jessica Oppy (Yr12) will be playing for AICES in 

the championships. 

More information about Sport for  HZSA, AICES and CIS can be found on the following websites: 

HZSA via the AICES website www.aices.com.au Click the homepage link under the Hills Zone Sport 

Association. Here you will be able to access the newsletter for results and upcoming dates and 

trials.AICES information is accessed at www.aices.com.au and CIS information is accessed from www.aisnsw.com.au  

ior Boys Rugby Union .To be added to the end of my entry 

 

 

 
 

Arndell vs Arden Jun
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Arndell - Top of the Division 

e Team has secured their place on top of the division with a 40-0 win over Gilroy College on 

t 4pm. Thanks to the parents and students who came to 

 
WORKING BEE 

                       When: 14 June 2008 

2.30pm 

           ulching 

The Arndell Intermediate Rugby Leagu

Tuesday. Our boys never looked in doubt with ever possession looking like a scoring opportunity. The back line saw a lot more of the ball 

then previous games allowing bench players to gain match experience and a more creative style of play entail. Despite some excellent 

tackling, Gilroy’s defense was full of gaps allowing five of our boys to across over the line. Jeremy Otten and Captain for the week Reece 

Tuckerman both crossed over for two while Nate Shields, Michael Walker and Shaun Atkins each scored a try. Pat Hollis had no troubles 

converting (6/7) the points as most of the tries came right in front of the sticks. 

Next Tuesday 27th May Arndell has another away game against Rouse Hill a

support the team yet again. Only one more away game before we have two more home games and the boys are pumped! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

for all  
 
 

 
        Time: 8.3 am to 10

 
                    What: planting and m  

 

The sc .  Please come along to help plant some new plants.  The plan is to hool gardens are in need of some tender loving care

fill some gaps in existing gardens where the plants have died.  The working bee will go no longer than 12.30.  If you cannot 

come for the full time an hour will be very helpful.  Bring your children along as gardening can be great fun to do together. 
 

Please Help 
for further details contact: 

Pat 81 rick Buerger on 0404 177 2

 
 
 

 

RAP WITH LOVE:   

g squares together to make wraps for ‘Wrap with Love’ . If you start early your finished squares  

are wraps: need to measure 10 inches x 10 inches (25cm x 25cm)  

inch x 10 inch square use size 8 (4mm) needles, 8 ply yarn, cast on 50-55 stitches 

ches (25cm) Do not knit: one row plain, one row purl 

 

 
 
W
Time is drawing near to commence sewin

can be delivered to the Student Services at the College.  For more information contact – Mrs Carol Wilson at the College 
Follow the pattern  
Instructions for squ
Knitted Squares  

To knit a 10 

and knit each row plain (i.e. garter stitch)  

Note: Test your tension to measure 10 in

(i.e.: stocking stitch) as your square will curl up No knots: Start each ball of yarn at the beginning 

of a row and sew in ends. Do not cut ends off short, as your square will unravel. When starting or 

finishing a square, sew in all ends Diagonal Squares cast on 3 stitches. Row 1: K1, increase 1 in 

next stitch, knit to end of row. Repeat Row 1 until side edge measures 10 inches (25cm) next 

Row: K1, K2 together, knit to end of row. Repeat this row until 3 stitches remain, cast off.  
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EQUESTRIAN UPDATE:  Teena Welsh - Arndell Equestrian Co-ordinator 
Our Arndell riders have had some great success recently. Danielle Knox of year 8 is proving to be a force to be reckoned with in 

Junior Open Eventing. She gained a first place at the recent Silver Hills One Day Event in the Introductory A Class. She also came 

second overall against 120 riders including professional adults! Congratulations Danielle. 

 

 
Danielle Knox Year 8 

Photo used with permission by Main Event Photography Pty Ltd 
  
 
We also had riders represent Arndell at last weekends St Paul's Grammar Interschool Gymkhana with many ribbons won. Special 

mention to our little Infants riders Andrea Hollis, Jack and Luke Breene competing at one of their first Gymkhanas for Arndell. There 

were  big smiles, many ribbons and tired parents in tow! Great to see them out having fun on their ponies. Georgia Thorpe of year 4 

did exceptionally well being awarded Reserve Champion Open Rider year 4-6. Well done Georgia. Sporting results are still to come 

and ribbons to follow. I will make sure riders receive their ribbons when they come to hand. 

 

 
    Jack Breene and Andrea Hollis of KB       Georgia Thorpe                        Luke Breene and Mum 
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P & F News: 
Dates for the Diary –  

Wednesday 28 May – P & F 

Meeting 7pm (Senior Library) 

Monday 2 June – P & F Meeting 

9.15am (Staff Common room) 

Saturday 14 June – Trivia 

Evening (School Gym) 

 

Entertainment Books 
Flyers have been sent out with 

the Advocate last week – if you 

wish to purchase an 

entertainment book, fill in the 

form and return back to Admin 

Office with your money. 

 

There was an error in my email address on the last page of the Equestrian Newsletter, my email address is 

teenbean@westnet.com.au. Keep those email addresses coming so I can keep you up to date with upcoming events and news as the 

newsletter will be emailed from now on. If you did not receive the May Equestrian Newsletter grab a copy from the front office.  

Happy riding 

 
 

 
‘A night not to be missed!” 

 
Arndell Anglican College Annual 

 

Trivia Night 
 

Mark this date in your diary 
 

Saturday 14th June 2008 
 

School Gym 
 

Doors open 6.30pm 
 

Starts 7pm 
 

Theme: 
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‘Music” 
 

          Tickets $15.00 per person  
                      
                                 BYO:   Food and Drink 

 
Organise a group of friends (tables of 10 available), or come and join a table for a night of great 

fun, a chance to mix with staff and other parents while raising money for a much needed 

resources for our great school. 

There will be lucky door prizes and a prize for the best dressed table. 

(Please note that costumes are optional) 

If you have any questions/queries please contact: 

Donna Pellew on 0417 774 545 or email donnaandglen@hotmail.com 
 

 
Attention Mrs Pellew: 
 
Yes, I would like to book tickets for this years Trivia night. 
 
Name: _______________________________________  No. Tickets: ___________________ 
 
Contact No: ___________________________ Child’s Class or Home Room ______________ 
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YEAR 8  
 

MID YEAR EXAMINATION TIMETABLE 2008 
 

Tuesday 27 May 
 10.15AM 

TO 8.30AM – 10.15AM 
SESSION 1 10.55AM 

  
 
 
 

RECESS 

 
10.55AM – 12.35PM 

SESSION 2 

12.35PM  
TO 

 1.20PM 
 
 
 
 

LUNCH 
 

 
1.20PM – 3.05PM 

SESSION 3 

 
 
 

MATHS 
 

 
 
 
HISTORY 
GEOGRAPHY 
 
 
  

 
 
 

SCIENCE 

 

All examinations will be held in the Gymnasium 
 
 
 
 

YEAR 9  
MID YEAR EXAMINATION TIMETABLE 2008 

 

Wednesday 28 May 
10.55AM – 12.35PM 8.30AM – 10.15AM 10.15AM 12.35PM  

TO TO SESSION 2 SESSION 1 
10.55AM 

 
RECESS 

 1.20PM 
 
 

LUNCH 

1.20PM – 3.05PM 
SESSION 3 

 
ENGLISH 

 

 
COMMERCE 

 
 

 
DANCE 

FOOD TECHNOLOGY 
INFO S/W 
TECHNOLOGY 

FRENCH 
MUSIC 

WOOD TECHNOLOGY 
 

Thursday 29 May 
8.30AM – 10.15AM 

SESSION 1 
10.15AM 

TO 
10.55AM 

 
RECESS 

10.55AM

SESSION 2 

 – 12.35PM 12.35PM  
TO 

1.20PM 
 
 
LUNCH 

1.20PM – 3.05PM 
SESSION 3 

 
DRAMA 

GRAPHICS 
TEXTILES 

 

 
VISUAL ART 

 

 
SCIENCE 
 

Friday 30 May 
8.30AM – 10.15AM 

SESSION 1 
10.15AM 

TO 
10.55AM 

 
RECESS 

10.55AM – 12.35PM 12.35PM  
SESSION 2 TO 

1.20PM 
 
 
LUNCH 

1.20PM – 3.05PM 
SESSION 3 

 
GEOGRAPHY 

HISTORY 
 

 

 
CHAPEL/STUDY   

 
MATHS 

 

 
All examinations will be held in the Gymnasium 

 
If you do not have an exam for a session you must do 

Private Study in the exam venue 
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YEAR 10  

 
MID YEAR EXAMINATION TIMETABLE 2008 

 
 
 
 
 

Tuesday 27 May 
10.55AM – 12.35PM 8.30AM – 10.15AM 10.15AM 12.35PM  

SESSION 2 SESSION 1 TO TO 
10.55AM 

 
RECESS 

 1.20PM 
 
 

LUNCH 

1.20PM – 3.05PM 
SESSION 3 

 
FRENCH 
MUSIC 

GRAPHICS 
 

 
VISUAL ART 
FRENCH ORALS  
 

 
CHRISTIAN LIVING 

Wednesday 28 May 
10.55AM

SESSION 2 

8.30AM – 10.15AM 
SESSION 1 

10.15AM 
TO 

10.55AM 

 – 12.35PM 12.35PM  
TO 

 
RECESS 

1.20PM 
 
 
LUNCH 

1.20PM – 3.05PM 
SESSION 3 

 
ENGLISH 

 

 
FRENCH ORALS 

 
GEOGRAPHY 

HISTORY 
 

Thursday 29 May 
10.55AM

SESSION 2 

8.30AM – 10.15AM 
SESSION 1 

10.15AM  – 12.35PM 12.35PM  
TO TO 

10.55AM 
 

RECESS 

1.20PM 
 
 
LUNCH 

1.20PM – 3.05PM 
SESSION 3 

 
COMMERCE 

 

 
PASS 

 
MATHS 
 

Friday 30 May 
8.30AM – 10.15AM 

SESSION 1 
10.15AM 

TO 
10.55AM 

 
RECESS 

10.55AM – 12.35PM 12.35PM  
SESSION 2 TO 

1.20PM 
 
 
LUNCH 

1.20PM – 3.05PM 
SESSION 3 

 
DRAMA 

FOOD TECH 
INFO S/W TECH 

TEXTILES 
WOOD TECH 

 

 
STUDY/CHAPEL   

 
SCIENCE 

 

All examinations will be held in the Gymnasium 
 

If you do not have an exam for a session you must do 
Private Study in the exam venue 
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YEAR 11  
 

MID YEAR EXAMINATION TIMETABLE 2008 
 

Monday 26 May 
8.30AM – 10.15AM 

SESSION 1 
10.15AM 

TO 
10.55AM 

 
RECESS 

10.55AM – 12.35PM 
SESSION 2 

12.35PM  
TO 

 1.20PM 
 
 

LUNCH 

1.20PM – 3.05PM 
SESSION 3 

 
MATHEMATICS 

GENERAL MATHS 
 

 
STUDY  

 
PDHPE 

Tuesday 27 May 
8.30AM – 10.15AM 

SESSION 1 
10.15AM 

TO 
10.55AM 

 
RECESS 

10.55AM – 12.35PM 
SESSION 2 

12.35PM  
TO 

 1.20PM 
 
 

LUNCH 

1.20PM – 3.05PM 
SESSION 3 

 
BUSINESS STUDIES 

 

 
STUDY  

 
BIOLOGY 

Wednesday 28 May 
8.30AM – 10.15AM 

SESSION 1 
10.15AM 

TO 
10.55AM 

 
RECESS 

10.55AM 

SESSION 2 

– 12.35PM 12.35PM  
TO 

1.20PM 
 
 
LUNCH 

1.20PM – 3.05PM 
SESSION 3 

 
CHEMISTRY 
GEOGRAPHY 

VET HOSPITALITY 
INFORMATION TECH 

MUSIC 
 

 
 

STUDY 

 
FRENCH 

ANCIENT HISTORY 
INDUSTRIAL TECH 

LEGAL STUDIES 
TEXTILES AND DESIGN 
 

Thursday 29 May 
8.30AM – 10.15AM 

SESSION 1 
10.15AM 

TO 
10.55AM 

 
RECESS 

10.55AM 

SESSION 2 

– 12.35PM 12.35PM  
TO 

1.20PM 
 
 
LUNCH 

1.20PM – 3.05PM 
SESSION 3 

 
CAFS 

EARTH & ENV 
STUDIES 

SOCIETY AND 
CULTURE 

SOFTWARE DEV & 
DESIGN 

 

 
STUDY 

 
VET ENTERTAINMENT 
PHYSICS 
VISUAL ART 

MODERN HISTORY 
 

Friday 30 May 
8.30AM – 10.15AM 

SESSION 1 
10.15AM 

TO 
10.55AM 

 
RECESS 

10.55AM – 12.35PM 
SESSION 2 

12.35PM  
TO 

1.20PM 
 
 
LUNCH 

1.20PM – 3.05PM 
SESSION 3 

 
EXTENSION MATHS 

 
 

 
CATCH UP EXAMS 

 
CATCH UP EXAMS  

 

 
 
 
 

 


	Dates for the Diary:
	Time is drawing near to commence sewing squares together to make wraps for ‘Wrap with Love’ . If you start early your finished squares 
	can be delivered to the Student Services at the College.  For more information contact – Mrs Carol Wilson at the College
	TO

	RECESS
	HISTORY
	GEOGRAPHY
	TO


	RECESS
	COMMERCE

	DANCE
	FOOD TECHNOLOGY
	INFO S/W TECHNOLOGY
	TO


	RECESS
	SESSION 2
	LUNCH
	SCIENCE
	TO

	RECESS
	LUNCH
	TO


	RECESS
	VISUAL ART
	FRENCH ORALS 
	TO


	RECESS
	SESSION 2
	LUNCH
	TO


	RECESS
	SESSION 2
	LUNCH
	MATHS
	TO

	RECESS
	LUNCH

	DRAMA
	FOOD TECH
	INFO S/W TECH
	TO


	RECESS
	STUDY 
	TO


	RECESS
	STUDY 
	TO


	RECESS
	SESSION 2
	LUNCH
	TO


	RECESS
	SESSION 2
	LUNCH
	VET ENTERTAINMENT
	PHYSICS
	VISUAL ART
	TO

	RECESS
	LUNCH
	EXTENSION MATHS


